
1750 NEW YORK AVENUE.  N.W.. WASHINGTON. D.C. 20006 

INTERNATIONAL ATION OF FIRE FWITERS 
TELEPHONE NO. (202) 7 3 7 . 8 r e ~  

John A. Gannon 
President 

Alfred K. Whitehead 
Secretary-Treasurer 

May 26, 1988 

m & ,  u,,..,,r* n: ,L 
L L ~ F  L ~ V I I U S  n s b n  u v u k s a s ~  

U . S .  House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

Dear Mr. Boucher: 

The International ~ssociation of Fire Fighters would like to 
congratulate you on your recent introduction of H.R. 4497 which 
would implenent the .recommendations of the Interagency Committee and 
the Technical Study Group on Cigarette and Little Cigar Fire Safety. 

Our International Union has for several years endorsed legislation 
which would help to reduce the number of fire deaths and injuries .in 
the United States caused in part as a result of the misuse of 
smoking materials. In particular, the IAFF supports the effort 
mandated under the Cigarette Safety Act of 1984 creating the study 
group which was to determine the feasibility of developing a fire 
safe cigarette and a test method leading to regulation in this area. 
We commend the work of the Technica1,Study Group and the National 
Bureau of Standards and hive urged it to move forward as quickly as 
possible. We are gratified to see that your legislation would 
require this recommendation to be a legislative mandate. 

The IAFF stands ready t o  support you and other members of Congress 
who have shown a strong interest in this area to help improve our 
nation's Fire Safety record. 
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